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Our ref: Cordia/FM/AC
27 March 2017

Dear Parent Council

Following months of discussions in relation to the Janitorial Reform, I was looking forward to outlining to you a new cluster operating model which would have delivered a modern, sustainable Facilities Management service fit for the future.
It is with great disappointment that I write to confirm that despite Cordia’s continuous effort to gain support from the Trade Unions to introduce the Janitorial Reform as the only feasible way possible to deliver a modern, sustainable Facilities Management service which would be supported by our stakeholders and achieve a £515k financial saving, this has not been supported by Trade Unions’ members that were “in scope” for this reform.

The Janitorial Reform would have seen the introduction of a service that would have been at the heart of our local communities. It would have provided a career pathway with the creation of 30 new promoted positions offering approximately a £4,000 increase in pay. For those staff that did not want to take on a new promoted position there was the opportunity to take on board a new job role, work less hours per week, and earn approximately £1,185 more per year. Most importantly, despite the financial challenge of saving £515K, Cordia was committed to achieving the required savings through natural wastage.

I can now confirm that Cordia is no longer pursuing the Janitorial Reform as a route to achieve the £515k saving and any offer made to the Trade Unions during our lengthy discussions has now been withdrawn.

Cordia will advise all three Trade Unions in due course of the measures that it will now take to achieve the budget savings in the Janitorial Service. 

From a Parent Council perspective, the opportunities that the Janitorial Reform could have brought in terms of transforming the janitorial service is now lost, however, as we develop the new measures that will now have to be introduced, we will of course update you on any potential impact these may have. 
Best regards
ANDY CLARK

Director of Services
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